
2nd October 2015 

Absence Phone Line 
To report your child absent please phone the following 24-hour number before 9.30am 01268 244292 

Please respect our neighbours and use the church car park to drop off and collect your child, or walk to school 

 

SAFER ESSEX ROADS PARTNERSHIP ISSUES CHILD CASUALTY WARNING! 
 

Safer Essex Roads Partnership (SERP) has issued a plea for drivers, parents and children to be especially vigilant following a recent spike in the number of children 
being seriously injured while crossing the road. 
 
Provisional data from Essex Police shows that between 17 August and 15 September, nine children aged 5-16 years were seriously injured on roads across Essex, 
Southend-on-Sea and Thurrock. 
 
Six of the nine injuries have taken place since 3 September, the earliest date at which schools in Essex resumed after the summer holiday period, and five happened 
during typical school travel times (weekdays 8am-9am and 3.20pm-4.50pm). 
 
These nine child casualties equate to 19% of all killed and seriously injured (KSI) casualties in the SERP area, and 63% of pedestrian KSIs, during this period. 
Please remind children to take extra care when traveling to and from school! 
 
Will Cubbin, SERP’s data analyst, said: “In a typical September, based on average figures for the last three years, we would expect 10% of all KSI casualties, and 
35% of pedestrian KSIs, to be aged 16 years and under.” 
 
Across the UK there has been an increased focus on pedestrians following a 12% year-on-year increase in pedestrian fatalities - from 398 in 2013, to 446 in 2014.  
 
In fact, pedestrians accounted for three quarters of the overall 4% increase in fatalities between 2013 and 2014, and made up 25% of all fatalities in 2014. At 446, the 
2014 figure was the highest number of pedestrian deaths since 2011.  
 
The Institute of Advanced Motorists (IAM) recently called for more to be done to protect pedestrians, including making pedestrian safety a bigger factor in vehicle 
design, and a long-term engineering programme to deliver safer roads in the UK. 
http://www.roadsafetygb.org.uk/news/4565 
 
Sarah Sillars, IAM chief executive officer, said: “Pedestrian fatalities are rising faster than any other group right now so it is vital that drivers 
are more sympathetic and aware of pedestrians when they make their journeys. 
 
“There is no need to blame any party when it comes to how to reduce the numbers of people killed and injured on our roads – all road users 
need to look out for each other and ensure we minimise the impact of our own and others unpredictable behaviour." 

Head Teacher’s Notice Board 
It has been an excellent week in school and the whole school enjoyed a 

beautiful mass led by Year 6. We were very pleased to see so many par-

ents there and I was so proud of the super behaviour. 

Next week is another busy week,  and I am sure it will be another positive 

one! Great learning behaviour has been seen around school this week - 

keep it up! 

Miss N Watson 

YEAR 6 SECONDARY 

SCHOOL VISITS 

Can you please ensure that if 

your child is going on any 

school visits to secondary 

schools that you inform the  

Office so we can mark your 

child out on our registers     

accordingly 



ATTENDANCE LEAGUE 
 

This Week 
 

  Class  % Attendance  % Unauthorised Absences 
 
TOP  5  99.4    0 
  7  98.4    0 
  2  98.1    0.6 
  3  97.8    0 
  8  97.4    0 
  6  95.3    4.4 
  4  94.4    3.1 
BOTTOM 1  94.1    5.0   
    
     Late Marks 
LEAST   8    0      
MOST  3    5     

WEEKLY AWARDS 

 

Top Attendance Trophy 

 

Class 5 

 

Good Manners Trophy 

 

Karyle H 

 

Star 

 

Francecsa C, Laolu C, Lily D, Efrain G, 

Liza M, Owen P, Roseanne P, Annmaria 

S 

 

Writer 

 

Chelsey C, Mathew G, Jesus J, Morayo 

O 

Olevia S 

 

Speller 

 

Isaiah A, Billy C, Ore C 

 

Maths 

 

Jessica A, Peace O, Noah P,  Chloe W 

 

Handwriter 

 

Daniel L, Alizah T 

 

Reader 

 

Abel B, Jaedin E, Summer M 

LATENESS IMPROVEMENT! 

There has been a marked 

improvement in the number 

of children coming to 

school late since we began 

this school year - a big well 

done!  And the class with 

the Top Attendance contin-

ues to receive extra play on 

Monday so the children are 

rewarded for attending reg-

ularly 

 
DINNER MENU-WEEK THREE 

 
MONDAY 

Salmon & Broccoli Pasta, Carrots, Green Beans 
Fruity Flapjack 

 
TUESDAY 

Beef Burger, Potato Wedges, Sweetcorn,    
Broccoli 

Berry & Banana Smoothie 
 

WEDNESDAY 
Roast Turkey & Potatoes, Gravy, Peas, Carrots 

Apple Sponge with Custard 
 

THURSDAY 
Chicken & Sweetcorn Pie, Rice, Carrots,    

Courgettes 
Fruit Jubbly 

  
FRIDAY 

Fish Fingers & Chips, Peas 
Chocolate Beetroot Cake 

 

OLD CURTAINS REQUIRED! 
 

If anyone has or knows of anyone 
who has spare curtains for our 

outdoor living space we would        
welcome them - 90” drop if      

possible - they do not need to be 
new or in good condition as they 

will be outside! Thank you. 
     

Mrs Clarke, Gardener 

Top Class Scorer For Each house                                          Week 4                                       02/10/15 

Florence Nightingale Anne Frank 

  Top scorer Points   Top scorer Points 

C1 Sandra S 12 C1 Evangeline L 14 

C2 Emmanuel O 11 C2 Chloe J 14 

C3 Steffin S 12 C3 Michael F 12 

C4 Kitty D 20 C4 William P 15 

C5 Lucy B 16 C5 Freddie M-G 18  

C6 Elizabeth G 13 C6 Laolu C 13 

C7 Jack K 14 C7 Audrei S.D 14 

C8 Megha T 23 C8 Joshua R 17 

Overall total for house 589 Overall total for house 571 
Nelson Mandela Martin Luther King 

  Top scorer Points   Top scorer Points 

C1 Giya G I 14 C1 Tobias J S 16 

C2 Mia B 9 C2 Freya W 7 

C3 Ghazal L 11 C3 Issa B 11 

C4 Keelan M 16 C4 Tonna O 20 

C5 Freya J 16 C5 Roseanne P 17 

C6 Calum D 13 C6 Morgan W-W 10 

C7 Clara L 12 C7 Mystica J S 10 

C8 Ellie P 21 C8 Lily D’L 24 

Overall total for house 524 Overall total for house 593 

MISSING TIE 

...named with  

Morgan W - left at     

SALSA Club 


